# Parkstone Probus Club Newsletter

Club President John Hallett: 01202 538183 Hon. Secretary: David Walder 01202 701898

November 2022

Dear Probians & Ladies.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 15<sup>th</sup> November at the home of our President, John Hallett. John writes as follows: "For the meeting I suggest members arrive at my home around 11.00 a.m. at 103 Brassey Road, Winton, BH9 1PS. There will be coffee/tea and cake available. One item of business is the enrolment of a new Member, Rodney Hartle, otherwise I felt we could just chat and have not arranged a speaker. I have made enquiries at Barolo's, an Italian restaurant on Winton High Street and they could provide an a la carte lunchtime menu. If members wish to take up this option, I would need to know by Friday 11th November so that I can advise the restaurant of the likely numbers. Everyone would be responsible for paying for their own lunch at the restaurant." So please inform John directly on 01202 538183 or johnjhallett@gmail.com by Friday 11<sup>th</sup> November midday if you will be attending the meeting followed by lunch at Barolo's. There is no need to apologise if you are not attending. It is generous of John to invite members to his home.

#### Social Activities.

## **Visit to Arundells House, Salisbury**

Only 4 people turned up for this visit.

### Christmas Lunch Tuesday 20th December.

A menu form and an order form for our Festive Christmas Lunch at the RNLI College are attached. Would those of you who are attending please complete the form and **send it to Michael Gibbins by Thursday 17**<sup>th</sup> **November.** If you have a problem downloading them, please let me know and I will post you a copy.

#### News of members who are not well

Hopefully at the meeting we will have the latest news of Alan Norgan and Ian Bond who have both been ill and Lionel Schuster Bruce who has had to temporarily leave home because of the damage done by a water leak.

**November Birthday Boys**. We have no birthday boys in November.

**Widow Ladies' Lunch**. 8 attended the lunch on 1<sup>st</sup> November. The next lunch will be on Tuesday 6th December - names to Sue or Geoff Galpin by Friday 2nd December. (01202 669409).

# **Lone Rangers**

Geoff Witt reports that the Lone Rangers had a most enjoyable lunch on 2<sup>nd</sup> November at the New Inn, Church Knowle. The next lunch will be on Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> December at Isobel's Restaurant 127 Penn Hill Avenue.

**Thought for the month**. "No spring nor summer beauty hath such grace as I have seen in one autumnal face." *John Donne, The Autumnal* 

Best wishes,

**David**